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I strongly oppose HB 2005. The right of an individual to make their own firearms for 

personal use is a long held constitutionally protected right. Many Oregonians have 

legally made firearms for personal use without serialization or identifying marks, and 

the passage of this bill would cause irreparable harm to these residents. It would 

make criminals where there are none, without stopping criminals who intend to do 

harm. In addition, it is highly likely to be struck down in the courts because of the 

legal doctrine that has been set by the NYSRPA V. Bruen decision. Passing laws that 

don’t meet the Bruen standards of text, history, and tradition, results in a heavy 

burden of tax payer money and time while it goes through the court system, as this 

bill undoubtedly would if passed.  


